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Boston, MA 02110
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Dear Mr. Kellogg:

The Department of Natural Resources (Department) has reviewed the additional information presented
in the submittal, Request for Approval of Emerald Park Landfill Soil Burrow Source Fill Material Use,
Additional Soil Sampling Results, Former Wabash Alloys Facility, Oak Creek, W/, dated July 8, 2013,
prepared by Natural Resource Technology (NRT). The submittal was prepared in response to the letter
to you from the Department, dated June 26, 2013. In the referenced letter, dated June 26, 2013, the
Department requested at least two additional representative soil samples for analytical testing (i.e. one
soil sample per 1,000 cubic yards of soil to satisfy the sampling frequency) based on the 2,000 to 3,000
cubic yards of soil being planned to be brought onto the subject site.

The analytical results previously provided for the soils sampled on June 17, 2013, and the results of the
current soil samples conducted on June 26, 2013, from the same source area, appear to exhibit similar
laboratory analytical results. These results indicated no exceedances of residual contaminant levels
(RCLs) other than for arsenic (although the arsenic concentrations are below the Department’s
background threshold value of 8 mg/kg).

Based on the information provided, the Department approves your request to bring as much as 3,000
cubic yards of soil from the proposed burrow source onto the subject site.

The Department appreciates the efforts you are taking to restore the environment at the subject site. If
you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 414.263.8639.

Sincerely,
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Eric Amadi - Hydrogeologist
Remediation & Redevelopment Program
SER - Milwaukee Service Center

CcC. Julie Zimdars - NRT (electronic)
Kathryn Huibregtse - Environ Corporation (electronic)
SER Case File #: 06-41-560068 & 02-41-553761
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